My name is Jan Hutton, and I'm the president of the Chatham Development
Homeowners association. Our neighborhood was built 48 years ago, has 136
homes, and no sidewalks. When we heard that the initial Phase 12 proposal
appeared to open Half Dollar Rd. to Briar Chapel traffic, there was great concern,
focused primarily on safety and changing the culture of our slow-paced
neighborhood. The proposal would have had traffic exiting through our
neighborhood, to Manns Chapel Rd. However, we were very fortunate to have
great citizen engagement from our homeowners, nearby homeowners, and other
proximate long-standing neighborhoods. The current phase 12 proposal shows no
Briar Chapel roads connecting to Half Dollar. For this, we are very grateful. Thank

you, Lee.

As a sidebar, our neighbors have learned that citizen advocacy can make a
difference-and that’s a gift.



